
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday January 8th 2018
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown,  Monday 8th January 2018 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley, & Cllrs T Turner, D Friend, C Eden, J Betney, M Blight, S Wood, District Cllr Bromell and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 0 Public Members.  
1. Open Forum & AOB 
Cllr Blight contacted the Freemasons regarding funding of the defibrillator but they are no longer giving grants for these.  The Village Hall Committee still need to give their permission for the siting of the defibrillator and this is awaited.  Cllr Blight and Eden will follow this up.   Other funding opportunities will be explored.
2. Apologies – M Bulley, E Wilson  and H Studholme
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – none 
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held 11th December – Cllr Friend proposed and Cllr Betney seconded & Cllr Shipley signed meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was unanimous. 
5. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –The Clerk confirmed the Electors Fund had been applied for from TDC for the Play Area.  The precept has also been applied for. 
District Cllr Bromell will look into his available funds and see if he is able to give a grant towards the defibrillator purchase. 

The Listed Buildings criteria, that TDC asked for Parish Council comments was discussed. It was agreed individual comments could be submitted but no general comments from the Parish Council will be given.

Devon ALC requires nominations for the Royal Garden Party – Cllr Shipley proposed Marge Addicott, Cllr Friend seconded and the vote was UNANIMOUS.  The Clerk will send this nomination.

6. Planning –
17/01986/NPA – Mrs E Elston, Webbys Farm, Black Hat Lane – Application for Prior Approval under Part 3 class Q (a) and (b) and paragraph W of the GDPO change of use of agricultural building to a dwelling.  After discussion it was agreed the comments to be submitted was:  There is no objection to the conversion subject to all criteria under Part 2 Class Q being met. 
17/02880/FUL – Mr J Holt, Marwood, Longdown- First Floor extension over existing garage – no objections
17/02932/FUL – Mr D Pearce, Orchard Nurseries, Tedburn Road, Whitestone – Demolition of the existing store and erection of new warehouse/storage shed – Cllr Shipley proposed this was supported, Cllr Turner seconded – vote UNANIMOUS
17/03045/VAR – RSPCA Regional Headquarters, Black Hat Lane – Variation of Condition 2 on planning permission 17/01169/FUL (demolition of 3 existing kennel blocks and construction of 4 replacement buildings and internal access road) to reposition one new building – Cllr Friend proposed, Cllr Wood seconded this was supported – vote UNANIMOUS
17/03023/FUL – Mr H Griffiths, Brookfield Yard, Tedburn Road, Whitestone – Removal of existing porta cabins and extension to existing main office building – Cllr Blight proposed, Cllr Eden seconded this was supported – vote UNANIMOUS 
7. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature 
Mandate form did not process again – therefore needs to be completed when all 3 councillors present. 
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages December 2017 plus home worker
	£203.41
	 
	£203.41
	734


Cllr Eden proposed  Cllr  Friend seconded  that the payment should be made  – vote UNANIMOUS
The cheque was signed by 3 councillors.





MEETING CLOSED 20:15
The next meeting will be Monday 12th February 2018 7.30pm, Longdown Village Hall
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk


